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Laerskool Voortrekker Eeufees 
 

 1939 – 2019 
               

            2021-05-04  
 
PARENT CIRCULAR NO 10 OF 2021  

Dear Parents/Guardians 
 

1. WELCOME BACK 
 
A warm welcome back to all our parents. We hope that all new parents who have joined us will  fit 
in quickly and be very happy. May we be so blessed that it will not be necessary to close the school 
due to Covid-19 during the 2nd term. Rest assured that we will strictly adhere to the prescribed 
protocol to ensure maximum safety of our learners and staff. 
 

2. GENERAL APPEARANCE AND WINTER UNIFORM 
 
Parents are requested to ensure that their children adhere to the prescribed rules of conduct as 
set out in the code of conduct that will be found in the diary on pg. 22 
 
Please note that learners now wear winter uniform. If you are unsure of what qualifies as winter 
uniform, you are referred to pg. 22 and 23 in the diary or to the school's website where photos are 
uploaded under "The Fesies School Uniform”. 
 

3. SIGNING OUT OF LEARNERS 
 
Parents who come to sign out their children before the end of the school day are once again 
reminded that they must bring their ID, as a register must be completed and a copy of the ID of the 
person who will pick up the learner must be made. NO LEARNER WILL BE ALLOWED TO LEAVE 
THE SHOOL PREMISES EARLIER IF A COPY OF THE PARENT'S ID CANNOT BE MADE! This 
arrangement is made to protect your child as well as the school. 
 

4. REPORTS 
 
Please note that reports will be handed out to learners in the respective groups on Wednesday, 12 
May and Thursday, 13 May. You will receive a yellow and white copy of your child's report. Please 
sign the white copy and send it back to the school. 
 
A special parent visit event is arranged for Thursday, 13 May between 14:30 and 18:00. Only 
parents who receive an invitation may attend. An SMS will be sent to these parents by Friday, 14 
May to inform them in advance of the request. A letter with further information will be sent out with 
the report. 
 

5. SPORT AND CULTURAL ACTIVITIES 
 

Please note that each learner will receive a separate information letter in this regard. You are 
requested to read through it and return the tear-off slip to the school. 
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6. CHESS 

 
Any learners who are interested in chess can get the necessary information from Ms. Poolman. 
 

7. ORATORS 
 
On Teusday, 11 May we will have the first round of our Foundation Phase orators. Good luck to 
the learners will participate. 
 

8. GRADE R AND 1 OPEN DAY (2022 ENROLLMENT) 
 
Ahoy! All Fesie friends. Join us for an adventure on 5 June 2021. 
Grade R: 09:00 - 11:00 
Grade 1: 11:00 - 13:00 
 
All explorers are welcome to Fesie Land for an exciting treasure hunt. 
 

9. FOUNDATION PHASE – WORK BOOKS 
 
All work books will be sent home this week on the following days:  
 
Group A: 5 May 
Group B: 6 May 
 
Please ensure that each book is signed. Read all educator comments and discuss areas of 
improvement with your child. Books must be returned on the following day attended by each group. 
 

10. OUR PRINCIPAL’S BIRTHDAY 
 
We are so excited to celebrate our Principal’s birthday on 10 May. Learner’s will 
be allowed to wear civil clothes on Friday, 7 May (Group A) and Monday, 10 May 
(Group B). Our school would like to celebrate our Principal’s birthday by donating 
food to Wollies animal shelter. Any dog and cat food will be appreciated. 
 

11. COMMUNICATION VIA WHATSAPP - QR CODES 
 
The following information is shared for all new parents. 
 
Parents are requested to download the QR code relating to the grades in which they have children, 
so that the school will be able to communicate easily and quickly with parents in the different 
groups. 
 
Whatsapp groups are set up according to the grade in which your child is. Because of the limit of 
254 users per group we request that only ONE parent registers. 
 
You will not be able to send messages on the group. Please be aware that other parents on the 
group will be able to see your phone number but not your name. We ask all parents to please 
respect one another's privacy. 
 
To scan the QR Code please do the following: 
 (A video explaining the QR-codes was uploaded on our Facebook page). 
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Android / Any device except an iPhone iOS / Apple iPhone 

- Open your Whatsapp. - Open your Whatsapp. 

- Select the Camera icon at the top left hand 
side of the page. 

- Select the Camera icon at the bottom of the 
page. 

- Hold your phone over the correct QR Code. - Hold your phone over the correct QR Code. 

- Your phone will scan the QR Code and 
automatically add you to the chosen group. 

- Your phone will scan the QR Code and 
automatically add you to the chosen group. 

- Welcome! - Welcome! 

 
Please scan the QR Code/s below that are applicable to your child’s grade. REMEMBER: 
Only one parent per learner, per grade. Thank you. 
 

 

 

                          
 
Fesie greetings 
 
 
_______________________ 
MR. J. G. CLAASSEN 
PRINCIPAL 

Grade 5 Grade 6 Grade 7 

Grade R Grade 1 Grade 2 

Grade 3 LSEN Grade 4 


